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INFORMATIONAL CORRESPONDENCE - October 11, 2022

1. Building Department - Building Statistics - September 2022

2. Building Department - Building Permits - Yearly Statistics

3. G. Threlkeld - Letter dated September 26, 2022 - Handicap Hockey Fans

4. D.St-Pierre, Poppy Chairman, Royal Canadian Legion - Letter dated September 22,
2022 - Request for 2022 Poppy Campaign Canvassing and Annual Remembrance Day
Ceremonies/Parade

5. L. Paiement, Chair of PLAY Shuswap - Letter dated October 4, 2022 - Request to Use
Spray Chalk on Downtown Sidewalks for the Pride Project

6.  P. Mcintyre-Paul, Shuswap Trail Alliance - Email dated September 28, 2022 - Draft
Minutes for the September 23, 2022 SNO Rail Trail GAC meeting & Final Minutes for
Mar. 18, 2022 see www.salmonarm.ca/ Agenda

7. Shuswap Watershed Council - September 21, 2022 - Council Meeting Highlights and
draft Record of Decisions and Action Items

8. Justice N. Iyer, Commission Chair, BC Electoral Boundaries Commission - Letter dated
October 4, 2022 - Electoral Boundaries Commission

9. Honourable M. Dean, Minister of Children and Family Development - Email dated
September 27, 2022 - October declared as Foster Family Month in British Columbia

N = No Action Required S = Staff has Responded

A = Action Requested R = Response Required
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CITY OF CITY OF SALMON ARM
BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT
SA l M o " ARM SEPTEMBER 2022
LAST YEAR (2021) CURRENT YEAR (2022)
CURRENT MONTH YEAR-TO-DATE CURRENT MONTH YEAR-TO-DATE
NO. VALUE NO. VALUE NO. VALUE NO. VALUE

1 New Single Family Dwellings 6 2,245,000 47 17,476,800 4 2,050,000 34 16,718,975
2 |Misc. Additions etc. to SFD's 12 313,724 78 3,761,596 7 553,320 63 5,441,265
3 New Single Family Dwellings with suites 2 780,000 13 5,835,000 - - 13 6,048,500
4 New Secondary/Detached Suites 400,000 15 2,655,000 4 508,000 22 2,983,612
5 New Modulars/MH's (Factory Built) 1 286,230 10 1,737,379 - - 74 2,401,722
8 Misc. Additions etc. to Modulars/MH's - - 5] 90,192 - - 8 120,700
7  |MFD's (# Units) - - 5 (14) 2,950,000 - - 1.(3) 1,200,000
8 [Misc. Additions etc. to MFD's 1 47,000 7 441,382 - - 2 387,000
) New Commercial - - - - - - 74 4,245 500
10 |Misc. Additions etc. to Commercial 1 150,000 15 1,220,600 3 768,750 10 2,100,250
11 [New Industrial - - 5 2,525,000 - - 1 462,500
12 |Misc. Additicns etc. to Industrial - - - - - - < -
13 [New Institutional - = = = & - - -
14  |Misc. Additions etc. to Institutional - - 3 2,410,000 - - 3 713,500
15 |Signs 4 12,250 35 216,056 2 29,500 16 198,477
16 |Swimming Pools, Pool Buildings - - & 410,000 - - 15 952,752
17 |Demolitions 2 - 15 - - - 28 -
18 |Temporary Trailers, A & B Permits B - 1 - 1 - 2 -
19 |Misc. Special Inspections, etc. 4 - 21 - 5] - 28 -

TOTAL PERMITS ISSUED 34 4,234,204 280 41,728,005 26 3,909,570 260 43,982,753

MFD's - Apartment, Row, Duplex, Strata (# of dwelling units created)

Farm building values not included
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BUILDING PERMITS - YEARLY
JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUNE JULY AUG SEPT OCT NOV DEC

2001 585.500| 11,938,550 12,265,250| 12,842,790 13,534,790 14,712,550 16,330,850 17,717.625| 12,031,075| 19,895255| 21.318.855| 21458195
2002 585500 1.952,500] 3,340,850 3,821,240| 5455840  6411.690|  8,844,690| 10,932510{ 15,780,880 16,705,600 17,738.200| 17823700
2003 130.110]  920.780| 2.974,020| 4486120] 5,993,320 13204,120| 15555250| 17,937,005| 20,318,920| 22,000,340 24,005740| 24782360
2004 430.700| 1506,500| 5903780| 8379,104| 10,122,768 12,086,319 14,779,343 21,508,763| 30,371,023] 33,614,173] 34,957,458| 35881.343
2005 1072.000] 2.260.650| 4,344750] 6,806,152 12,110,482 28,031/457| 29985585 34,743645| 37,600,445 42,915856| 45525611| 47576746
2006 815550| 3224468 8,012,440 11501,829 16,084,809 20,066,533| 23,714,194| 26,370,880] 36,479,806| 37,278.358| 42,332,995 43.077.170
2007| 1531.087| 3.901669| 16,148,674] 22413,118] 27,232,134| 32401472 35657,297| 42,829,750| 51,945799| 55703,387] 55.885.302| 65,289,555
2008|  1797.604] 4203429 12,947,058] 27,547,379] 33,857,533| 36,582,025 39,759,375| 42,395.454| 45412474] 50,699,301 53.383,541| 53522880
2009 400369| 864,839 2,039,460| 5,207,311 6,763,615/ 7,800,085 9,677,455 11,579,746| 18,882,737| 20,713,554| 23,523664| 24,337,664
2010| 1518563 2708,082| 5,931,546 10,081,816] 12,260,236 13526548 16,587,121| 18,790,511| 19,848,804 21,174,632 22.953,692| 27.249.702
2011 568.645| 2,003,978 5063,837] 7.449773| 9,471,416] 11.761,850] 12,764,028| 14,222,970 18,194,801 19,682,061| 30,563,013 31934415
2012| 2189600 3.128.562] 4794040] 6,337,260] 10,000544| 12,120,248 17,883,185| 24,375.078| 26,118,787| 25493,820] 28,130,500] 28,566,430
2013 881.740| 1440110 13,907,080 15814,195] 17,433,454| 20,194,778| 23204,628| 24,180,485| 26,567,302 29,195,224 30,890,085| 31,231,349
2014 565.304| 2.806404| 8,075941| 20789,868| 27,574,834 29,877,685 33456,523| 41971923| 42,784,789 44,804,191 46,460,471 47,707,893
2015| 1.172.285| 1,853.539| 3.804,754] 6,750,389| 8,575,425 18,388,180 20,475.407| 26.442,225| 29,143,303|  31,248,505] 35417.465| 37368595
2016| 1268.865| 2298280| 4,987,625| 8,904,610 12,253,660 15,279,464 19265124 23811,028| 29,823,014| 36,084,949 40,154,950 41,418,652
2017] 1183280 2841725 7,219,495| 11,751,657 18,136,856 23,823,576 30,793,243 36,086,881 52,130,226| 59,858,542 63,365,685 64675041
2018]  1.970.104] 3.943.104| 10,028,787| 14,363,122 20,252,322| 30488,747| 37540412 40,421,060 55689,215| 59,634,580 64,988,531 66,797,572
2019] 6.060645| 6835345 10,699,845 18,074,843 22220,523| 26015593| 31,103281) 45971,877| 48,902,359 52,267,409 56,765408] 58,511,534
2020 2218.950| 4293250 6,900,080] 9,289,060] 12,891,318 23340,638| 26,757,691| 32,516,960 37,062,215 46,505,827| 51,.472227| 54085527
2021| 3180132| 5500.747| 9,538,939| 14,603,678] 21,402,310] 29,030.210| 33528039 37.494,801| 41,729,005 46,006,620 50,263,120| 53,739,370
2022| 2.742.700] 4614700| 11,785510] 15199184 19,664,691 26,050,056 29,452,833| 40,073,183] 43,882,753

X:\Customer Service\Steph\WIN\EXCEL\Monthend - building\building permits_yearly
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Royal Canadian Legion
Salmon Arm #62

141 Hudson St. NW

Salmon Arm, BC

V1E 1W3

Phone: 250-832-3687 Phone
Email: legion62sa@gmail.com
Web: www.legion62.ca

Legion

September 22, 2022

City of Salmon Arm,

Box 40,

Salmon Arm, B.C. V1E 4N2
Dear Mayor & Council Members,

The Royal Canadian Legion #62 requests permission to conduct our Annual Poppy Campaign and
public canvassing for funds October 28 to November 10, 2022.

We also request permission to hold Annual Remembrance Day Ceremonies on November 11th, at
the Cenotaph, with a Parade of Veterans along a route from the Legion premises, via Lakeshore Dr.
and Alexander St. crossing the Trans-Canada Highway to the Cenotaph and return. (Attached route
map)

Would you please forward a copy of this letter to the Public Works Foremen so that the borrowing of
barricades and “No Parking” signs can be arranged for the day of Ceremonies.

A letter of liability insurance with City of Salmon Arm will be included.

Our Parade will form up at the Legion at approximately 10:30 a.m. Following the return of the
Parade, we invite you to join us for an afternoon of entertainment and comradeship at the lounge.

If the COVID-19 situation changes, we will modify the Remembrance Day Ceremony as per current
Public Health requirements.

We look forward to your Approval, Confirmation & Participation.

Fraternally,

Dan St-Pierre
Poppy Chairman
250-515-0362

oo

Fire Department

RCMP Detachment
Ministry of Transportation
Ambulance Services
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P-L-AY
Shuswap

PLAY Shuswap Move Together, Liva Beller ~ For Life,
Web: www.playshuswap.com

October 04, 2022
Attn: Salmon Arm Mayor and Council
Re: Request to Use Spray Chalk on Downtown Sidewalks for the Pride Project

Dear Mayor Harrison and Council,

PLAY Shuswap is a non-profit organization providing sustainable physical literacy opportunities for our
communities to be active through life. We're a local network of people committed to building healthy,
active, and physically literate communities in the Shuswap area. Our members represent education,
health, recreation, sport, and community sectors.

PLAY Shuswap's focus is to promote awareness of physical literacy and its importance in living
healthy, active lives, to promote the development of physical literacy skills in our community
members of all ages, and to provide physical literacy training.

The PLAY Shuswap group would like to create a sidewalk chalk trail, as a part of the pride
project, to promote ways to create fun movement as people walk though town. The proposed
chalk trail would be on Hudson Street in front of, and across from, the art gallery. If given
permission to do so, we would like to create the trail on October 14", prior to the “Loud and
Proud” kick off event on October 15%. We would use spray chalk so that it would not stick to
people shoes and be tracked into downtown businesses.

We have been in communication with the Shuswap District Arts Council, and they support this
initiative and would like to see the rainbow trail in front of the gallery.

We thank you for your consideration of our request and look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Laura Paiement, Chair of PLAY Shuswap
Phone: 250-803-6168
Email: [paiemen@sd83.bc.ca
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Erin Jackson
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From: Phil Mcintyre-Paul <phil@shuswaptrails.com>
Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 7:50 AM
To: Rail Trail
Subject: [External] DRAFT Minutes for the September 23, 2022 SNO Rail Trail GAC meeting &
Final Minutes for Mar. 18, 2022
Attachments: MINUTES SNO Rail Trail Governance Advisory - Sept 23, 2022 DRAFT.pdf; MINUTES

SNO Rail Trail Governance Advisory - Mar 18, 2022 FINAL.pdf

Waytkp SNO Rail Trail Governance Advisory Committee,

Please find attached the DRAFT Minutes for the September 23, 2022 GAC meeting, and FINAL Approved

Minutes for the March 18, 2022 GAC meeting. Both can be posted to your respective websites by corporate
staff.

The next SNO Rail Trail Governance Advisory Meeting has been set for Friday, November 25, 2022 at the
Splatsin Centre. Please watch for an updated calendar invite.

It was very good to see so many of you in person after three years last week. | look forward to receiving the
updated committee representatives list following the upcoming civic elections. Thank you all for your
dedicated years of public service.

Kukstsamc

Phil MclIntyre-Paul
for the Shuswap North Okanagan Rail Trail
Governance Advisory Committee

P.S. A reminder of the Dance Party Benefit Fundraiser for the Rail Trail hosted by Celebrate Shuswap
featuring The Hillties at the Song Sparrow Hall in Salmon Arm, Saturday, Oct. 15th, 8 pm. Tickets & Info at
celebrateshuswap.ca. Please spread the word as we raise the funds to finish the last 7.5 km Rail Trail into
Armstrong.

Phil Mcintyre-Paul (he/him)
Senior Consultant

The Shuswap Trail Alliance
Call: 250-804-1964

Email: phil@shuswaptrails.com
www.shuswaptrails.com

The Shuswap Trail Alliance is privileged to operate under the Shuswap Trails Protocol within Secwépemc Nation
territory.
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E_a_arb Puddifant

From: Erin Vieira <EVieira@fraserbasin.ca>

Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 2:26 PM

To: Jodi Pierce; Jennifer Sham; Tracy Hughes; Kerri Wirth; Alisha Chappell; Scott Hildebrand;
Joni Heinrich; Erin Jackson; Barb Puddifant; Kelly Bennett; Sarah Kyllo; Ashley Bevan;
David Sewell

Cc: RDNO Info; CSRD Alternate C; CSRD Alternate D; CSRD Alternate E; CSRD Alternate F;

Alan Harrison; Jeff Mallmes; Terry Rysz; John Irvine; Clyde Mitchell; Bob and Anita
Misseghers; Rob Solinger; Ray Nadeau; Dave Nordquist; Barbra Fairclough; lan Rogalski;
Tim Lavery; Holly Cowan; Teresa Durning ; Patrick Frank; James Clark; Dorothy Lind;
sbcpstewardship@gmail.com; Jim Cooperman; corpadmin@csrd.bc.ca; Erin Vieira; Alex

de Chantal
Subject: [External] Shuswap Watershed Council: draft mtg summary for September 21st
Attachments: SWC_mtg_summary_21Sept2022_DRAFT.pdf;, SWC_MeetingHighlights_21Sept2022.pdf

Hello,
The draft summary of the Shuswap Watershed Council meeting held on September 21 2022 is attached here for your
information. The summary is subject to correction at the next Council meeting (December 14 2022). A ‘Meeting

Highlights’ one-pager is also attached here, FYI.

Meeting agendas, materials, and summaries are always available on the SWC website: www.shuswapwater.ca.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

;;;;;

Erin Vieira, BNRS

Program Manager

Shuswap Watershed Council

c/o Fraser Basin Council

200A — 1383 McGill Road

Kamloops, BC V2C 6K7

Secwepemc’ulecw (territory of the Secwepemc Peoples)
250 314-9660 (office)

250 819-7125 (cell)

evieira@fraserbasin.ca (NOTE: updated e-mail address)
www.shuswapwater.ca

ggggr‘f;g(?g)unoil o o o
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SHUSWAP

watershed council

Report from Chair

Chair Jay Simpson reported that he attended the Union of BC Municipalities
Annual Convention, where he met with Minister for Land, Water & Resource
Stewardship Josie Osborne to discuss invasive Zebra and Quagga Mussels.

Report from Program Managers

Erin Vieira provided an update on program operations since the last SWC

meeting:

* The Shuswap Regional Algal Bloom Response Plan was enacted this
summer in response to an algal bloom occurring in Salmon Arm Bay and
Tappen Bay since early August. Weekly water quality monitoring by partners
is underway.

e Staff have completed the Phosphorus Action Plan for the Shuswap
watershed. Next steps include circulation of the plan and publishing it
online, promoting the action items within, and implementing the actions
items identified for the SWC.

e Staff implemented various education and outreach campaigns for the
prevention of invasive mussels

¢ The SWC provides financial support to the Columbia Shuswap Invasive
Species Society to monitor several lakes within the Shuswap for early signs
of invasive mussels. To-date, all water samples collected have tested
negative for mussels (i.e., no invasive mussels found).

e Two partner-led projects with funding from the SWC’'s Water Quality Grant
Program are underway. The next intake for applications to the grant
program will be in November.

e The SWC published its sixth annual Water Quality Summary Report in July

o Staff implemented a variety of educational campaigns to promote safe
boating and water-based recreation over the spring and summer months.

Expenses to the end of the first quarter (April 1%t — June 30t 2022) total
$86,683 against the annual operating budget of $341,905.

Phosphorus Action Plan for the Shuswap watershed

The SWC has recently completed a Phosphorus Action Plan for the Shuswap
watershed. The plan was developed with input from several governments and
industries, including municipalities and regional districts, First Nations, and
Kamloops Okanagan Dairy Association. The plan is an educational, incentive-
based document that provides guidance to all residents and industry sectors to
better manage their ‘nutrient footprint’ in the Shuswap, to help protect water
quality for the long term. Staff will make a few minor changes to the
Phosphorus Action Plan, then circulate it widely by email and publish it on the
SWC website. Staff will be available to present to industry and home-owner
groups about the plan.

A full meeting summary is available on the SWC website.

WWW.ShUSWﬂ[JW&tEI‘.Ca o @ o o

Council meeting highlights
EPTEMBER 215" 2022

SWC MEMBERS:

Jay Simpson — Chair
CSRD Area 'F'

Paul Demenok — Vice
Chair

CSRD Area 'C'

Rene Talbot
CSRD Area 'D'

Rhona Martin
CSRD Area 'E’'

Rod Crowe
TNRD, Village of Chase

Ken Christian
TNRD, City of Kamloops

Debbie Cannon
City of Salmon Arm

Colleen Anderson
District of Sicamous

Howard Nordquist

Secwepemc Nation,
Adams Lake Indian Band

Robyn Laubman

Secwepemc Nation,
Splatsin

Rick Fairbairn
RDNO Area ‘D’

Denis Delisle

RDNO Area 'F'

Kym Keogh

BC Ministry of Environment
& Climate Change Strategy

Lindsay Benbow

BC Ministry of Agriculture, Food
& Fisheries

Kelly Chiatto
BC Ministry of Forests

Natalya Melnychuk

Community Representative

Erik Kok

Community Representative

Kimm Magill-Hofmann
Community Representative

Phil Owen

Community Representative

Dennis Einarson
Senior Scientific Advisor



From: INFO, BCEBC BCEBC:EX <info@bcebc.ca>

Sent: October 4, 2022 9:15 AM

To: Alan Harrison <aharrison@salmonarm.ca>

Subject: [External] Invitation from the Chair of the BC Electoral Boundaries Commission

W
BRITISH COLUMBIA

Electoral Boundaries
Commission

October 4, 2022

Mayor Alan Harrison
City of Salmon Arm

Please accept this invitation to provide your views on the Preliminary Report of the British Columbia
Electoral Boundaries Commission.

The BC Electoral Boundaries Commission is an independent, non-partisan commission with a mandate to
review the area, names and boundaries of provincial electoral districts.

On Oct. 3, 2022, the Commission submitted its Preliminary Report to the Legislative Assembly with
proposals for electoral boundary changes for the next two provincial general elections.

The Commission is now asking you and those you represent for input on our preliminary
proposals. Your feedback will help inform us as we prepare our Final Report.

We welcome your views in the following ways:
e  through the Commission’s website;
e atanin-person or virtual public meeting; or
e by writing the Commission directly.

Please visit our website to learn more about the Commission, read our Preliminary Report, review maps
and resources and find the electoral districts in your community.

Please feel free to share this information with others and contact us with any questions.

Sincerely,
? =

Justice Nitya lyer
Commission Chair
BC Electoral Boundaries Commission

b
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Barb Puddifant

= == e .
From: MCF Info MCF:EX <MCF.Info@gov.bc.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 4:04 PM
To: Barb Puddifant
Subject: [External] Letter from the Honourable Mitzi Dean, Minister of Children and Family

Development

VIA E-MAIL
Ref: 271626

City of Salmon Arm
E-mail: cityhall@salmonarm.ca

Dear Mayor and Council:

For 32 years, British Columbians have taken October to honour the caregivers in British Columbia that have
dedicated themselves to some of this province’s most vulnerable children and youth. I am pleased to announce
that, once again, this October will be declared Foster Family Month in British Columbia.

This month is about celebrating and honouring caregivers and foster families that have stepped up to help
children and youth who are experiencing hardship. The role foster families play in the lives of young people and
the contribution they make to their communities is vital to helping children and youth reach their full potential.
The impact that they have on the young people in their care will last a lifetime, from stepping up to become a
mentor, advocate, and friend, to providing a nurturing and safe home, and responding to each unique situation
with love and support. As Minister of Children and Family Development, I wish to express my sincere gratitude
for the warmth and dedication that these caregivers and foster families have shown to the children and youth in
their care.

Please join me in celebrating October as Foster Family Month to show those in your community how important
the role of a foster caregiver is. I encourage you to celebrate foster families for the selfless work they do for the
children, youth, and families of British Columbia.

On behalf of the Government of British Columbia, thank you for your continued support in recognizing foster
caregivers.

Sincerely,
Mitzi Dean
Minister

Sent on behalf of the Minister by:

Client Relations Branch
uT reLaTion: Executive Operations
Ministry of Children and Family Development
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